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The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were: Deacon 
Bill Schofield, Suzanne Paquette, Roland Roy, Rita Selby, and Joseph Calise. 
 
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Father Lemlin inquired if there were 
any questions or revisions.  Roland Roy pointed out a typo concerning Confirmation.  The 
minutes read 2103 instead of 2013.  There being no other corrections, Roland Roy made a 
motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Sue Paquette and unanimously 
approved. 
 

The Maintenance Fund has been re-paid and the repaying of the Inter-Parish Loan Fund 
will begin next month.  The Redemption Process on the Capital Campaign is proceeding well. 

The church had an over-abundance of flowers for Christmas. The order had been 
reduced, but two funerals happened shortly before Christmas and poinsettia were used (and 
donated to the Parish… for which the Parish was grateful).  It did result, however, in the over-
abundance.  The Parish donated about ten plants to a local nursing home (at the end of the 
Christmas Season) and parishioners provided homes for the rest of the poinsettia. 

Seven parishioners have volunteered to be lectors/eucharistic ministers.  An orientation 
meeting was held last evening (January 21). 

The Parish will have a reception for Cy & Pauline Cote following the 10:00am Mass on 
February 3rd.  Cy, who will be ordained a deacon on February 2nd, will diaconate at the Mass 
and offer the homily. 

The Parish purchased a new computer for the Parish Office.  The computer that Gina 
(Vessella) - our Faith Formation Director - has been using no longer connects to the internet.  So 
we purchased a new laptop for my office and Gina will receive my computer. 

The Bazaar Committee will meet next Monday (January 28th) to review this past year's 
bazaar, to thank Mike Bosworth & Candy Costa, and to welcome Anna Skorski and Debbie 
Iafrate will be chairing the event next year. 

The cost to heat the church this year is 75% less than last year... and the temperature is 
two degrees higher! 

Roland Roy mentioned that there is a crack in the circulating pump (church heating 
system).  The leak is actually in the pipe that connects the circulating pump to the system. 
 
The next meeting date was set for February 19, 2013 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
There being no further business, Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by 
Sue Paquette and unanimously approved. 


